
Explain the causes of inflation and its effects on the Australian 
economy. (977 words approx 38 minutes - without graphs) 
 
Inflation is a sustained increase in the general level of prices in an economy. It’s measured by 
the annual percentage change in the Consumer Price Index (CPI) and since 1993 the RBA’s 
target inflation rate has been 2-3%. Australia is currently in its longest period of low inflation 
since the 1990s, with the 2019 inflation rate at just 1.7%. Understanding the causes and 
differences between demand-pull, cost push, inflationary expectations and imported inflation are 
vital in ensuring correct monetary and fiscal policies are employed to maintain an inflation target 
and to avoid the impacts of high inflation being income inequality, constraints on economic 
growth and the erosion of international competitiveness and purchasing power. 
 
An increase in the price of goods and services can be caused by demand pull inflation. Demand 
pull occurs when demand for goods and services exceeds the productive capacity of firms. 
Consumers compete against each other for the limited goods and services available allowing 
companies to increase their prices; (Figure 1) 
Aggregate Demand (AD) has slowed in recent years due to the budget moving from a deficit to 
surplus alongside stagnating household incomes. If the Government continues contractionary 
policies during a time of low AD, inflation can decrease, a situation that is currently occurring in 
Australia. 
 
Cost-push inflation occurs when supply costs rise forcing firms to raise their prices. If the factors 
of production, such as wages and the prices of raw materials increase, firms will attempt to pass 
those rising costs onto consumers by raising the prices of their products as demonstrated by the 
shifting aggregate supply curve in Figure 2; 
Unexpected causes of cost-push inflation include natural disasters, such as Cyclone Yasi in 
2013 which destroyed 800 million dollars worth of banana crops. This unexpected cost-push 
inflation raised the price of bananas from $2/kg to $15/kg. 
Wages, which make up 60% of firms costs, are also highly influential in determining cost-push 
inflation. Wage growth in 2019 has plummeted to around 2% from the average of 4.5% between 
2001-2012. This stagnation has potentially relieved cost-push pressures on firms and this trend 
could be responsible for our currently low inflation rates.  
 
Imported inflation and inflationary expectations impact both demand-pull and cost-push factors, 
causing higher inflation. Imports account for 20% of the final cost structure of consumer goods, 
hence if raw material imports increase the prices of domestic goods will subsequently rise 
decreasing AD and reducing demand-pull inflation. Imported inflation occurred during the 
commodities boom in 2005-2008, when higher global prices caused Australian inflation to peak 
at 5.1%. The depreciation of the Australian dollar is another cause of imported inflation as it 
makes the purchasing of international materials more costly. This drives up cost-push inflation 
raising the prices of goods and services. Inflationary expectations also escalate demand-pull 
inflation as when consumers expect prices to rise they bring forward their planned purchases to 



the present, boosting AD. Consumers actions accelerate higher inflation and in effect, they fulfil 
their own prophecy. 
 
High inflation has predominantly negative impacts on the economy. Economists prefer to look at 
the level of underlying inflation instead of headline inflation when assessing the ongoing impacts 
it has on the economy. This is because underlying inflation removes the effects of one-off 
volatile price movements that may increase headline inflation, such as the introduction of the 
Goods and Services Tax in 2001 which pushed headline inflation above 6% whereas underlying 
inflation remained 3.5%. When real inflation increases, income inequality deepens as welfare 
recipients are unable to match their fixed incomes to the new level of prices. In addition, low 
income earners may face higher interest rates on their borrowings as the RBA applies 
contractionary monetary policies to control inflation. Contractionary fiscal and monetary policies 
are common responses to high inflation and can reduce economic growth and put upward 
pressure on unemployment. Australia is not currently facing high inflation however our falling 
GDP growth, CPI rate, wage growth and TWI has seen the RBA perform expansionary policy 
cutting the cash rate to an all time low of 0.75% to return inflation to the target. If the inflation 
rate rises above the RBA’s target it can erode Australia’s international competitiveness. When 
domestic prices exceed those of imports consumers will switch to the cheaper imported goods 
reducing AD within the Australian economy. The erosion of consumer’s purchasing powers may 
also be an effect of high inflation and typically results in workers seeking to compensate for 
these effects by increasing their wages producing a ‘wage price spiral.’ This means the effects 
of high inflation are often hard to break. 
 
The positive effects of high inflation include benefits to borrowers and the avoidance of 
deflation. When inflation rises the real value of borrowers’ loans diminish making it easier for 
individuals and especially governments to repay their sizeable loans. High inflation also reduces 
the likelihood of the economy experiencing deflation. Deflation occurs when commodities lose 
value over time giving consumers incentives to delay purchases further worsening AD and 
therefore the inflation rate. Due to the potential of inflation positively affecting the economy the 
RBA does not place as strict pressure on the inflation rate rising slightly above the 3% target, 
however if it rises too high the RBA and Government will step in to avoid extensive impacts.  
 
The RBA has predicted the inflation rate will gradually return to the inflation target of 2-3% over 
the next few years possibly due to unexpected cost-push inflation from the drought and further 
expansionary macroeconomic policies conducted by the Government and RBA. Economists 
have recognised the four main causes of inflation are demand-pull, cost-push, inflationary 
expectations and imported inflation. When controlled through micro and macroeconomic policies 
the Australian economy can avoid the detrimental effects of high inflation being income 
inequality, downturns in economic activity and the erosion of international competitiveness and 
purchasing power. Controlling inflation ensures economic prosperity for the nation. 
 


